College Station Independent School District



Success...each life...each day...each hour

<u>MEMORANDUM</u>

To:

Dr. Clark Ealy, Superintendent

From:

Mike Martindale, Deputy Superintendent

Date:

June 15, 2016

Subject:

District Wide Voice Over IP Phone Purchase

Agenda Item:

J-13

Board Priority/

District Goal:

Priority 3, Goal 5

BACKGROUND

As part of the 2015 Bond Program, the Technology Department researched various Voice Over IP (VOIP) solutions to possibly replace the aging telephone system within the district. Once researched and identified, two different models were selected for testing and evaluation within the Technology, Purchasing, and Curriculum and Instruction Departments.

After successful trail periods within the abovementioned departments, Yealink and Granstream model VoIP phones were identified and deployed at Spring Creek Elementary for the 2015-16 school year. Based on testing, evaluation, and feedback, the recommendation was made to utilize this VOIP system throughout the district. Quotes were solicited from vendors with district approved Purchasing Cooperative contracts with the lowest quote being submitted by CDW-G.

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the College Station ISD Board of Trustees approve the purchase of VOIP telephones from CDW-G for \$160,708.00 per TCPN – Technology Solutions Contract #R5106. 2013 Bond Funds will be used for \$6,910.75 for College Station High School and DAEP with the remaining \$153,797.25 for the remainder of the district to be paid from the 2015 Bond Funds.

Mike Martindale

Deputy Superintendent for Business and Operations

1812 Welsh Avenue College Station, TX 77840 979-764-5400 -- www.csisd.org CLARK C. EALY, Ph.D. Superintendent of Schools